
SPSO decision report

Case: 201902691, Lanarkshire NHS Board

Sector: Health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mrs C, an advice and support worker, complained on behalf of her client (Mr A) regarding the decision by a

psychiatrist to change Mr A's antidepressant medication. Mr A felt that the change in medication had resulted in

him suffering agitation and insomnia and that he had to approach his GP to have the dosage of medication

altered.

We took independent medical advice from a psychiatric consultant. We found that it was reasonable from a

clinical perspective for the psychiatrist to change the medication. If a patient remains on a particular medication

for a prolonged period this can lead to a lack of symptomatic relief. It is accepted practice to gradually reduce the

dosage of the previous medication while at the same time gradually increase the dosage of the new medication in

an effort to prevent withdrawal symptoms. We did not uphold the complaint.
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